

CM Vision Steering Group Committee

Agenda for May 28th

7.30 at St.Bartholomew's

- ✓ • Apologies
- ✓ • Minutes of the last meeting
- ✓ • Minuted reports from:
 - ✓ a) Community Plan committee KB
 - ✓ b) Direct Action Group CC
 - ✓ c) Jubilee committee SW
- Updates from
 - ✓ I. the Parish Council DW/LB/KB/CC
 - ✓ II. the PCC JH/AB/CC
 - ✓ III. the Village Hall DB/SW/PB
- A.O.B.

Sandra Wallis

Secretary

**This meeting is open to all members of Church Minshull
Community**

Minutes of CM Vision Steering Group May 28th 2012

Those present: Dave Wallis, Kerry Bannon (Chair), Larry Bannon, Chris Chaffoner, John Headon, Ann Barnard, David Barrett, Sandra Wallis, Pat Bowering

Visitor: Peter Barnard

Minutes of the last meeting: were taken as read

A. Community Plan report:

Of 210 questionnaires distributed, 70 copies were returned, 5 of which had not been completed. It was reported that a small minority of the community had found the questionnaire too intrusive.

It was noted that 10 of the properties were either holiday lets or were empty.

A 34% return was considered excellent.

At the meeting on the 24th May, the following were reported:

- a) The Cheshire Community Action Group (CCA) will help analyse the questionnaire
Mark Reading has already received these and will return the raw data in a week's time.
The top 3 themes will then be worked on by the CM Vision group
- b) Once the data is available another community letter will be written mid-end of June;
An open meeting will be held on September 3rd at 7.30 in the village hall, when new focus groups will be formed.
- c) Cheshire East and the CCA have now separated and our future contact will be Sharon Angus-Crawshaw who has agreed to meet our group. The meeting will be arranged to co-incide with a Community Action meeting. A letter of thanks will be sent to Sarah Barron expressing our thanks for her help.
- d) A cheque for £3,000 had now been received

B. Direct Action Group report:

- Churchyard: improvements have been made to the sun-dial
The graves are private and so improvements to the look of these is restricted
A bench in memory of Florence, donated by the Peover Belles, is to be placed near her grave.
The gateway has been re-planted
- Village Hall: a village SOS lottery grant will be applied for after which it is hoped to resurface the car-park and landscape the grounds. It was suggested that

planning permission may be required for this. (DW to investigate). The plants donated by village farm will be kept but may be re-positioned.

Weaver View }

The Homesteads} Wulvern are responsible for these and a dialogue with them will be opened up with them. (PC to write to them) A sketch is underway re the planting suggested. It will also be suggested that a footpath is needed at the roadside edge in front of the Homesteads.

Litter pick: this was completed between bridges 12 – 14. British Waterways will be contacted.

Nantwich Bus: discussions are still on-going and things are beginning to look positive. The next meeting is in August.

C. Jubilee Group report:

All preparations are now complete

- i. **Parish Council:** the website e-mail address is now up and running. A new War Memorial will be erected in memory of 4 Polish airmen who crashed in CM during the war.
- ii. **PCC:** the grounds have been upgraded.
- iii. **Village hall:** a satellite dish has been installed ready for the Jubilee

A.O.B.

The village SOS grant will be applied for under the auspices of CM Vision in collaboration with the village hall committee.

The first Farmer's Market is on June 10th. The Aqueduct and Badger are to be asked if their footfall increased on the day of the market.

The obtaining of Charity status will be pursued.

A time-line of any success made by this group will be started for future reference

Ideas for the future: a Ghost trail
Minshull Marafun

Next meeting: KB to suggest dates